JUNIOR MEMBERS ROUND TABLE

NEAL AUSTIN, Chairman

The breakfast meeting of the Junior Members Round Table was held Saturday, October 22, 1955, at the Sheraton Hotel, High Point, North Carolina during the thirty-first conference of the North Carolina Library Association. Neal Austin, Chairman, presented Mr. Carlyle Frarey, of the School of Library Science of the University of North Carolina, who chose as his topic "The Thread of the Loom." Librarians, he said, are not growing professionally because of professional apathy, preoccupation with their status, and a confusion of their objectives. His discussion of these ideas was of especial interest to the Junior Members.

Neal Austin noted that three Junior Members were serving on the Executive Board of the N.C.L.A. He further stated that this was the first time that such a three-fold position had been held by Junior Members.

I. T. Littleton then presented the slate of officers for the next biennium: Chairman, Elvin Strowd of the Duke University Library; Vice-Chairman and Chairman-Elect, Charles Laugher of East Carolina College Library; Georgia Cox of High Point Public Library; Director, Mary Lou Lucy of the University of North Carolina Library. The other director is to be appointed by the Executive Board, since Betty Will McReynolds had to withdraw her name because of an office in the Public Library Section.

Mr. Austin then turned the meeting over to the new chairman, Mr. Strowd. After a few remarks by Mr. Strowd, the meeting was adjourned.

BETTY WILL McREYNOLDS, Secretary

^{*}Text is published elsewhere in this issue.